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Established in terms of Act 26 of 2005 

Building 2 Greenstone Hill Office Park Emerald Boulevard Modderfontein 
PO Box 8237 Greenstone 1616 Johannesburg South Africa 

Tel 087 940 8800   Fax 087 940 8873   E-mail board@irba.co.za 
Docex DX008 Edenvale   Internet www.irba.co.za 

 

RULE ON MANDATORY AUDIT FIRM ROTATION 

In compliance with section 10(1)(a) of the Auditing Profession Act, 26 of 2005, the Independent 

Regulatory Board for Auditors (IRBA) hereby publishes the rule on Mandatory Audit Firm Rotation 

(MAFR) for auditors of all public interest entities, as defined in section 290.25 to 290.26 of the 

amended IRBA Code of Professional Conduct for Registered Auditors. 

REQUIREMENTS 

1. An audit firm, including a network firm as defined in the IRBA Code of Professional Conduct for 

Registered Auditors, shall not serve as the appointed auditor of a public interest entity for more 

than 10 consecutive financial years. 

2. Thereafter, the audit firm will only be eligible for reappointment as the auditor after the expiry of 

at least five financial years. 

 

EFFECTIVE DATE 

1. The requirement is effective for financial years commencing on or after 1 April 2023. Therefore, 

if the audit firm has served as the appointed auditor of a public interest entity for 10 or more 

consecutive financial years before the financial year commencing on or after 1 April 2023, then 

the audit firm shall not accept re-appointment and will be required to rotate. 

2. When the auditor determines that an audit client becomes a public interest entity, the length of 

time the audit firm has served the audit client as the auditor before the client becomes a public 

interest entity shall be included in determining the timing of audit firm rotation. 

TRANSITIONAL PROVISIONS 

1. If, at the effective date, the public interest entity has appointed joint auditors and both have had 

audit tenure of 10 years or more, then only one audit firm is required to rotate at the effective 

date and the remaining audit firm will be granted an additional two years before rotation is 

required. 

2. This provision will only be applicable at the effective date. 

 

 

Bernard Peter Agulhas 
Chief Executive Officer 
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Warning!!!
To all suppliers and potential suppliers of goods to the  

Government Printing Works

The Government Printing Works would like to warn members of the public  

against an organised syndicate(s) scamming unsuspecting members of the  

public and claiming to act on behalf of the Government Printing Works.

One of the ways in which the syndicate operates is by requesting quotations for  

various goods and services on a quotation form with the logo of the  

Government Printing Works. Once the official order is placed the syndicate  

requesting upfront payment before delivery will take place. Once the upfront  

payment is done the syndicate do not deliver the goods and service provider  

then expect payment from Government Printing Works.

Government Printing Works condemns such illegal activities and encourages  

service providers to confirm the legitimacy of purchase orders with GPW SCM, 

prior to processing and delivery of goods.

To confirm the legitimacy of purchase orders, please contact:

	 Renny Chetty (012) 748-6375 (Renny.Chetty@gpw.gov.za),

	 Anna-Marie du Toit (012) 748-6292 (Anna-Marie.DuToit@gpw.gov.za) and

	 Siraj Rizvi (012) 748-6380 (Siraj.Rizvi@gpw.gov.za)
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